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The Boiler Slag Pond at the Kammer Site was closed by removal prior to the effec�ve date, November 8, 

2024, of the Legacy CCR Rule; however, no groundwater monitoring data currently exists. Pursuant to 

§257.100(h), AEP will install a groundwater monitoring system compliant with §§257.90 through 257.95 

to determine whether there are impacts from the unit. If no sta�s�cally significant level above a 

groundwater protec�on standard is detected for all Appendix IV cons�tuents in at least the first two 

consecu�ve sampling events, consistent with the provisions in 257.95(e), prior to May 8, 2028, AEP will be 

able to complete the closure cer�fica�on and document compliance with 257.102(c).   


